Committee on Internationalization Minutes

October 19, 2007

3:00 p.m.
404 Cohodas

Present: Mohey Mowafy, Anna Sanford, Amy Orf, Jessica Beaver

Guests: Carol Strauss, Susan Morgan

Excused: Tawni Ferrarini, Peter Goodrich (others?)
By 3:15 p.m. a quorum was not met, but those present remained to discuss a few issues.

Anna Sanford indicated that she would still like Director of International Affairs Marcelo Siles to discuss NMU’s MoUs at the next meeting.

Guest Carol Strauss reported concern that the proposed Faculty-Led Study Abroad program in Vienna in Summer 08, involving language immersion at a language institute, might not be approved. She explained some of the background of the Vienna program, indicating that she created the four-credit program in 2002 and ran it successfully (sometimes with Robbie Goodrich) for four years. Last year she was asked to (and did) teach a culture course to accompany the language immersion, resulting in a total of 7-8 credit hours. This year, Robbie Goodrich proposed a similar culture course to accompany the language immersion, and this course was approved by the Department of Modern Languages as well as the Head of Modern Languages. However, the Dean seems unwilling to approve the Vienna program as proposed. One reason given was that the workload was too great for students. The Dean does seem willing to approve the culture course without the language immersion component, but Carol Strauss feels very strongly that the latter is the most important part of the Vienna program. She was invited to the next CoI meeting to give an update on the situation.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.

